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“Know ye that the Lord he is God: it is he that hath made us, and not we ourselves; we are his people, and the sheep of his 
pasture. Enter into his gates with thanksgiving, and into his courts with praise: be thankful unto him, and bless his name.” 
Psalm 100:3-4 
 
We are so thankful for all the prayers and financial support.  We are so blessed to have such wonderful co-workers in Christ, 
that so faithfully pray for us, and give so that others can hear the Gospel.  Please know we appreciate each of you so very 
much.  Most of all, we are so thankful for the grace of God and for His many blessings and opportunity He has given us to 
serve Him.  He is so good to us. 
 
Nancy’s CML numbers are still dropping.  But they are not yet at the levels the doctor wants.  God knows all about that and 
we are trusting Him.  I am doing much better.  My test came back benign and the seven days of antibiotics at the Fairbanks 
hospital seem to have taken care of the prostate problems.  Praise the Lord for all He has done and continues to do.   
 
On July 1st, John Venables, a dear friend, went home to be with the Lord.  Even though I had only known him for about 15 
months, we had become close.  He was a resident at the Quality Care Center here in Delta Junction.  I visited him almost 
daily.  We would talk about the Lord and pray together.  He would point towards heaven and say, “we work for a higher 
power”.  He was a big influence in opening the door for us to hold services at the Center.  He was 
always faithful to attend even though there were many times I knew he did not feel well.  It was a 
blessing to get to know him and his dear wife who came up from California to visit him.  She is 
dealing with cancer herself and is not doing well.  He has several daughters that live here in Delta 
and we have grown to know them as well.  It was a privilege to take part in his home going 
celebration and see God get the glory and praise.   

 
We thank the Lord for the opportunities that He has 
given us to tell others about Him and to demonstrate 
the love of God.  Many times it is when we least 
expect it.  Last Thursday night we had just returned 
from Fairbanks after having my last antibiotic 
treatment.  We had just turned off the truck when a 
medic called and told me that they had transported an 
individual to the hospital that day that would probably need assistance getting 
home.  About 20 minutes later a nurse in the ER called and said that she was 
given my name and number to call and that the individual was being released 
and wanted to know if I could help.  I told her I would, but that I would be 

there later in the evening.  On the way back to Delta after I picked him up, I had an opportunity to witness to him and give 
him a New Testament.  Please keep this man in your prayers, as well as many others that live here in Delta that are in the 
same condition - down emotionally and physically, but most of all are lost and without hope.   
 
Please pray for wisdom, as we seem to be ministering more and more to individuals that have been put aside by society and 
are struggling physically and emotionally.  They need the Lord but are looking for peace everywhere except to the One that 
can give true, everlasting peace.  Please pray with us! 
 
Nancy and I thank you again for your faithful prayers and support, as well as for the many emails of encouragement.  May 
the Lord bless you is our prayer. 
 
Your  Missionaries, 
 
           
 


